
Clapp-Smith received this phone message on October 30, 2013 

From Maxine Donovan -- 699-76xx  

She identified herself as living at 1909 Munster, across the alley from property 

“I won’t be able to make the [Zoning Committee public hearing] meeting, but I 

just wanted to tell you that I am very much in favor of this facility coming in.  I 

think it’s the best we can get and it needs to be sold.  Thanks.” 


